
Visit our Website at nezulbehunuyeh.ca  

Or Like our Facebook Page  

For more information on Events and Programs 
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Tom Family at the Nezul Be Hunuyeh Family Picnic on May 26, 2017 



EVENTS 

Nezul Be Hunuyeh Clothing Drive in Tl’azt’en Nation May 3, 2017 
Nezul Be Hunuyeh had the annual Clothing Drive at Eugene Joseph School. 

We collect gently used clothing for all ages and carefully choose which 

clothes to bring to the community. The children first go through the clothes 

and choose what they want. The remaining is left for the rest of the 

community to go through for themselves and family. This is always a great 

event; many children leave with a bag of “new to them” clothes. The Fort St 

James and surrounding area has been a huge support for this program, tons 

of donations come to our office every year. This is a very good way to get rid 

of small/unused clothes, prevent waste in landfills and give back to the 

communities. Again, thank you for all the generous donations.    

 

Grand Opening of NBH Building in Tl’azt’en Nation May 17, 2017 
Nezul Be Hunuyeh has been looking for a long-term location in Tl’azt’en Nation for a while, and we now have a 

new home 😊 Eugene Joseph School has been the home of Eagle’s Nest for many years and we have utilized 

other offices in the Nation for meetings and gatherings. We are very thankful for the space that was provided 

for us, to deliver programs and services in the community. We had an opportunity to rent a building in the 

community, and we did not hesitate.  

We held a grand opening on May 17, 2017. Community members were invited to join NBH staff to celebrate 

the opening of the office in Tl’azt’en Nation. Children played while parents socialized and enjoyed each other’s 

company. Staff prepared lunch for everyone, that was completed with fruit cups, cupcakes and popcorn. As a 

gift, everyone made terracotta pots with flower seeds and took it home. All in all, it was a great day spent with 

many wonderful people. We look forward to spending more time in the community to better support the 

children and families of Tl’azt’en Nation. 

 
 



Nezul Be Hunuyeh Family Picnic May 26, 2017 
The annual Family Picnic was a success again this year, many 

children in care travelled home to spend the day with their 

families. Members came from Tl’azt’en Nation and Nak’azdli to 

welcome the children home for this 1 day event. There were 

activities for all ages of children, a scavenger hunt, fish pond and 

some great food. NBH staff prepared lunch for everyone, thank 

you Fred Sam who volunteered to help in the kitchen as everyone 

lined up for lunch.   

The weather held up beautifully as people enjoyed a day at the 

beach, with just the right amount of breeze coming off Stuart 

Lake. Many thanks to everyone that attended, children, families, 

foster parents, community members and elders from all our 

surrounding area. You all make this a very enjoyable day, for the 

children in care that attend this event.  

Thank You Overwaitea Foods in Fort St James, who donated all 

the hot dog buns, watermelon and napkins.  

  



Cultural Tea Picking (Ludi musjek) Day June 30, 2017 
This year’s cultural tea picking event was a great outing for the 

children and families that attended. The day started out early as 

everyone came to Fort St James on the bus. There were over 40 

people on the bus, and more joined from Fort St James area. 

Everyone enjoyed a picnic lunch together at Cottonwood Beach, 

while elder Doreen Austin talked to everyone about the 

medicinal value of ludi musjek, where and when to pick it and 

how to prepare it. Everyone then made their way to the Tear 

Drop road where they picked ludi musjek. Everyone joined and 

picked as much tea as they wanted, some donated the tea for 

the annual potlatch and others brought it home to enjoy.  

Thank you everyone that got together to make this a great 

cultural experience for the children and families, it’s always nice 

to see community members, elders and families get together to 

practice the Dakelh Culture. Thank you Tania Hink for the 

organization and everyone else that supported this outing. Musi 

  



Ongoing NBH Programs 
Parenting Program – Fort St James 

The Family Preservation Workers are always busy planning and preparing parenting programs for Nak’azdli 

and Tl’azt’en Nation. Every Thursday evening Anna and Cheryl host a parenting program, people from 

different agencies are brought in to help deliver information about important programs that are offered in 

Fort St James and area. Dinner is always included, bring your children and get some awesome parenting tips, 

this is also your opportunity to share your parenting skills/tips with other parents. Come out to interact with 

other parents and children.  If you need a ride please call Anna or Cheryl at our office.  

Eagle’s Nest – Tl’azt’en Nation 

Eagle’s Nest has started again in Tl’azt’en Nation. Staff at Nezul Be Hunuyeh are very excited to bring the 

Eagle’s Nest Program back into the community. The Family Preservation Workers will be at the Nezul Be 

Hunuyeh Building in Tache every Wednesday from 11-2 for a drop-in program. This program is for parents that 

have children ages 0-5, interact with other parents and children, learn new skills, go on outings as a group and 

so much more…. The ladies are looking forward to having a full program every Wednesday!!! Hope to see you 

there. Please call our Fort St James office the day before if you need a ride.  

Parenting Program – Prince George 

The Nezul Be Hunuyeh Team in Prince George has started a parenting program, the staff has some exciting 

things planned for the program and they want YOU to come by and join!!!! This is a drop in Program that is 

available for all Tl’azt’en Nation and Nak’azdli families in Prince George. Call our office at 250-561- for more 

information or if you need a ride.  

Cultural Program – Tl’azt’en Nation 

Nezul Be Hunuyeh is excited to announce the arrival of a new program that will be running for 1 year. The 

Cultural Program started in mid-June. Throughout the summer months the program will run every day of the 

week except Wednesday (Eagle’s Nest Day). The Calendar will be posted around the community, also watch 

NBH Facebook page for more information. The program will focus on language, with regular visits from 

elders/knowledge keepers. We will also have many outings, stop by and find out what is happening 

throughout the month of July and August… Got any ideas??? Stop by have coffee and bannock. Tuesday is 

Soup and Bannock day. Everyone is welcome!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Graduate and Valedictorian Dustin 

Pierre. Dustin graduated with his grade 

12 Diploma from the Centre for 

Learning Alternatives in Prince George.     

Way to go Dustin!!! 

The Newspaper Clipping says it all!!! Way to go Alicia!!! 

Graduate Chrissie Roberts. 

Chrissie also got an award 

from the school for being on 

the Honour Roll throughout 

her High School Years!!!        

Way to Go Chrissie!! 



NBH Staff out and about!!! 
Think Big Career Fair, May 10, 2017 – The Career Fair was put on by Nak’azdli Employment/Education. This 

was a great event, with many participants. NBH set up a laptop for the youth to take a career test. We also 

had many job postings, and the agency’s program information. 

Nak’azdli Health Fair, May 11, 2017 – The first day of the Nak’azdli Health Fair was for the community to find 

out what kind of resources are in the community for support. NBH was excited to join this event and set up a 

booth with many other agencies from our area.  

FSJSS Breakfast Program, May 30, 2017 – Once a month NBH staff serve breakfast at the High-school. There 

are tons of youth that line up to have pancakes topped with strawberries and whip cream thank you FSJSS for 

inviting us to help. 

Helen Johnnie’s 90th Birthday Celebration – This was a great celebration; the room was filled with many 

people from Tl’azt’en Nation and surrounding communities.  

Nak’azdli Children’s Event June 28, 2017 –The Nak’azdli Maternal Heallth teamed up with Nezul Be Hunuyeh 

and other agencies to host a Children’s event, which was very well attended by many families. The event was 

the celebration for another successful year of Uloo Khoh (A program run by Nak’azdli Health).  

Nezul Be Hunuyeh staff are encouraged to attend any community events. We enjoy using our 

creativity to make sure we offer a fun and exciting activities within the community. Musi for all the 

invitations to be in the communities 😊  

 

 

  

Think Big Career Fair 2017 



Agency Delegation and what it means 
 

Nezul Be Hunuyeh is currently at C4 Delegation.  
 

C3 - (Delegation Matrix) 
 
The areas of service covered under this level include: 
support services for families, 
voluntary care agreements for children, including temporary in-home care, and 
special needs agreements, including those for children in care on no fixed term. 

 

• Operational and Practice standards address: 

• case management, 

• family assessment, 

• service planning and agreements, 

• children in voluntary care, 

• standards for care in regular, restricted, and specialized family care homes, 

• monitoring and evaluation, and 

• closure and transfer of cases. 
 
C4 - (Delegation Matrix) 

 
The areas of service covered under this level include those found in C3, as well as guardianship of children 
in the continuing custody of the Director. Practice standards for guardianship are similar to those for 
voluntary care in C3, but also include: 

 

• develop, monitor and review comprehensive plans of care for children in care, 

• legal documentation, 

• permanency planning for children in care, 

• prepare youth to transition for independence, 

• reportable circumstances, 

• ongoing monitoring of child's well-being while in care, and 
quality care reviews. 
 

When a child goes into care of the Ministry, the Ministry of Children and Families becomes the child’s legal 
guardian. They are responsible for ensuring the child is taken care of and their needs are being met. They are 
also responsible for working with the parents/guardians and support them so the child can return home to 
them. Children are placed in temporary care and placed with family or a foster home.  
 
Unfortunately, many times children remain in care for a long period of time, the kids are usually placed in 
long-term care called Continuing Care Order (CCO). Because NBH has C4 Delegation, NBH becomes the legal 
guardian of children that are CCO, we have a guardianship worker who plans for the child by: 

• Ensuring the child’s physical, emotional, spiritual and mental needs are being met 

• Communicating with foster parents, schools and birth families 

• Staying connected to the child 

• Involving the family and community in planning for the child’s permanent care.  
 

 



Ministry of Children and Families has a C6 Delegation, this means they are able to investigate and                                                                              
apprehend if needed. More details below about C6 Delegation. 
  

C6 - (Delegation Matrix) 
 
The areas of service covered under this level include those found in C3 and C4, as well as child protection, 
which include: 

 
• receiving, assessing and, as required, investigating reports of child abuse and neglect; 
• deciding the most appropriate course of action if a child is deemed in need of protection; 
• where necessary, removing the child and placing the child in care; and 
• obtaining court orders or taking other measures to ensure the ongoing safety and well-being of the 

child. 
 

Practice standards address the following areas: 
 

• intake, 
• investigation, 
• taking charge of children, 
• risk assessment, 
• risk reduction, 
• ongoing protective family service, and 
• investigate allegations of abuse in foster homes. 

 
*** This information can be found on the Government of British Columbia website @ www.gov.bc.ca 
 

Welcoming New Staff to NBH 
 

Hello, my name is Kate Sully, I’m the new youth worker for the Fort St James office. 

I’ve just recently relocated to Fort St. James from Victoria because of my husband’s 

work. I’m currently working online to complete my Child and Youth Care Degree 

through the University of Victoria. I’m very excited to get started and to spend lots 

of time in the community. 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Cynthia McCarthy to the NBH team. Cynthia is the Finance Assistant 

working out of the Prince George Office. Welcome to the team Cynthia!!! 

  



Job Postings 
Interested in being a Nezul Be Hunuyeh Team Member??? Wait no longer!!! Jobs Available NOW!!! 

 

Have you heard about the Baby Box 

University??? 

Angelina George and Robbie Sam are 

expecting a baby soon. They did the Baby 

Box University Training online and 

received the very First Baby Box in our 

area. Are you or someone you know 

expecting a baby? Ask your local health 

unit how you can get your very own baby 

box….  

If you need more information please call 

your local health unit or Nezul Be Hunuyeh 

at 250-996-6806.  

This service is available to everyone in Fort 

St James and area.  


